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  SUBJECT: « Recording of BNWAS  in  VDR device».
1. Replying to queries of several R.Os regarding the recording of BNWAS in VDR please be advised that, in accordance to IEC 61996, the BNWAS is not included in the “mandatory alarms on the bridge” as referred to par. 5.4.9 of IMO Res. A. 861(20). 
2. Therefore, for VDRs installations before 1st July 2014, recording of BNWAS in VDR or s-VDR is not required by this Administration. Until then, recording of BNWAS in VDR although is not required, could be recorded if:

a) the required storage capacity of the VDR is not diminished by the additional recorded data,  

b) is clearly referred to in both devices (VDR & BNWAS) manufacturers’ specifications.

3.  
However, according to IMO MSC Resolution 333(90) recording of BNWAS in VDR is mandatory for VDRs installations on or after 1st July 2014.  

                    Commodore H.C.G. RENTOUMIS AL. 
          DIRECTOR
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